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CONTINUATION OF TOWN BOARD MEETING MAY 14, 1984 
 

Will Storlie, Box 204, Farmington requested a permit to build a 
32’ x 64’ pole barn with painted steel siding. Building would be 
located on Highview adjacent to new home under construction for 

Marietta Storlie. Supervisor Larson moved that a permit be 
granted; second L. Topp; Unanimous. 

 
Westley L. Best, 8999 — 267th St. W, requested a permit to build 
a 12’ x 14’: screen porch, attached to present home. Supervisor 

Topp moved that the permit be granted; second by Supervisor 
Larson; unanimous. 

 
Mr. Robert Wood, Lundeen Construction Co., requested renewal of 
their Conditional Use Gravel Permit at a pit on 235th Street, 
west of Dodd road. After discussion, Supervisor Larson made a 

motion to renew the permit; second by Supervisor Lees unanimous. 
 

Chm. Kadlec stated that Eureka Twp. is now included in the 
Northern Cannon River Watershed. Supervisor Schindeldecker moved 
to accept this action; second Supervisor Lee; unanimous. 

Western portion in Eureka Twnship in original plan.  
 Mrs. Eugene (Rose) Day, spokesperson for a group of about 15 
neighbors in the area of 267th St. & Ipava Ave., presented the 
Board with several complaints against Joe Simon, who operates a 
horse brokerage/feedlot operation at 9724 — 267th St. without a 

Conditional Use Permit. The complaints stated his fences were 
in poor repair and animals were constantly out of his control 
and were regularly found on neighboring property, and his 
feedlot practices regarding animal waste handling were of an 
offensive and unsanitary nature, possibly in violation of PCA 
standards. The Town Board stated that they would call the 

County Attorney and also the Dakota County Planning Dept. to 
see what action could be taken. (Notes Chmn Kadlec contacted 
the County Attorneys office and was told to instruct the Twp 
Atty to contact Mr. Simon, by letter and outline the Board’s 
desire to have him comply with the Ordinances or legal action 
could be undertaken. This was the same information Vice Chm 
Schindeldecker received from John Forrest. As a result, Chm Kadlec 
instructed Vice Chm Schindeldecker to contact Mr. Macklin and 
have him write a letter to Mr. Simon outlining this position, 
and also to send a copy to Rose Day) 

 
Mr. Naeem Qureshi, P.E. of Progressive Consulting Engineers, 
Inc. made a presentation to the Board on the costs and 
procedure of repairing bridges that were on a deficient bridge 
list compiled by the State of Minnesota. Supervisor Lee moved 
that the Bo3rd further discuss the bridge repair program, and 

that Chmn Kadlec would contact Mr. Qureshi at a later date 
regarding the board i decisions.; second Supervisor Topp; unanimous. 

 

Chmn Kadlec reported to the Board that he and Vice Chmn 

Schindeldecker had met with Township Attorney Bill Macklin and had 

discussed the MAC development plans and the Township’s position 

regarding building permits for aircraft storage buildings. Chmn 
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Kadlec read a letter dated May 3, 1984, outlining the Board’s 

position in this matter. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 

PM. 


